
Project Update: May 2021 
 
In March 2021, we recruited one community coordinator and 12 community-based 
monitors into our resident sustainability team. This team has since been resourced to 
support our data collection for the project. 
 
We also created the social media platforms for reporting the data including a 
WhatsApp platform to share information among the team and local information 
sharing, Twitter platform for frequent updates with local and international stakeholders 
and a YouTube platform for video story telling. All of these platforms are currently in 
use. The Twitter handle is @LbcFocus. The twitter page has 28 followers so far. Please 
see link: https://twitter.com/LbcFocus?s=08. 
 
From our engagements with local communities, we have produced two video 
documentaries about Lake Bosomtwi. The first one has been uploaded on the 
YouTube channel. Please see our first video documentary here: Lake Bosomtwi video.  
The second one is yet to be finalised and uploaded. This video captures a report from 
one of our community monitors on the destruction of 500 trees planted along the bank 
of Lake Bosomtwi in March 2021. This story was later captured by several news outlets 
(destroyers of trees around Lake Bosomtwe won’t go unpunished). FIDEP Foundation 
is producing a video report on this story. This story was also shared on our twitter page: 
@LbcFocus.  
 
We also produced a project brief to give visibility to the project stakeholders including 
the donor, Rufford Foundation and to give local stakeholders a summary of the 
project. Please see the project brief below. 
 

 
  
 

https://twitter.com/LbcFocus?s=08


In April 2021, we carried out our first training workshop on the following topics:  
 

1. Community-based independent reporting and the conservation of the Lake 
Bosomtwi Biosphere Reserve.  

2. Impacts of illegal mining on the Lake Bosomtwi Biosphere Reserve. 
3. Impacts of fishing with harmful chemicals on the Lake Bosomtwi Biosphere 

Reserve. 
4. Impacts of illegal logging on the Lake Bosomtwi Biosphere Reserve. 

 

 



 

 



 
 
In April 2021, we planned for a training workshop on the Use of TIMBY mobile 
application for community-based independent reporting and the conservation of the 
Lake Bosomtwi Biosphere Reserve. However, this workshop had to be postponed to 
June 2021 because we were not getting feedback from the TIMBY platform. However, 
we have since had further discussions with them on the technical requirements and 
are now in the process of securing access to the platform.  
 
In spite of this challenge, in May 2021, we still recruited an additional seven 
community-based monitors into our resident sustainability team adding up to 19 
community-based monitors. These monitors have been reporting on on-going 
activities around the lake. 


